
 

INDIVIDUALIZED DETERMINATIONS OF NEED FOR INTENSIVE 

CARE COORDINATION (ICC), INTENSIVE HOME-BASED 

SERVICES (IHBS), AND THERAPEUTIC FOSTER CARE (TFC) 

 
February 24, 2022 11:00am – 12:00pm 

Held Virtually via GoToWebinar 
 

 

 
 

Target Audience: Alameda County Behavioral Health 

(ACBH) contracted providers advise of changes to the 

SMHS Mental Health Assessment process and template for 

children and youth ages 0-21. Provider QA leads, clinical 

supervisors, and clinical staff are all strongly recommended 

to attend. 

 

Description: Effective March 7th, 2022, ACBH providers 

must conduct individualized determinations of each 

child’s/youth’s need for ICC, IHBS, and TFC, based on the 

child/youth’s strengths and needs. Individualized 

determinations of need for ICC, IHBS, and TFC must be 

documented in the child/youth’s Specialty Mental Health 

Assessment.  Such services, if appropriate, should also be 

included in the Client Plan. 

 

Trainer(s):   

Amy Saucier, LMFT, is a Clinical Review Specialist at 

Alameda County Behavioral Health Care Services.  Amy has 18 years of experience working 

in social services; 6 of which have been in Continuous Quality Improvement/Quality Assurance in 

Mental Health Programs.  Amy has several years of training experience including trainings on 

domestic violence, suicide prevention, SOGIE, cultural humility, sexual health foster parenting, 

and most recently Medi-Cal clinical documentation and CANS/ANSA certification trainings.  Amy 

has served on the CANS/ANSA collaborative for the past year working with multiple agencies to 

assist with the state wide implementation of the CANS/ANSA and PSC-35. 

Monique Barnes-Bergfeld, LMFT, Clinical Review Specialist of Alameda County.  

Monique has 10+ years of experience working in mental health and children’s services, 

with an emphasis on providing services to Medi-Cal eligible beneficiaries.  

 

Learning Objectives - at the end of the training, participants will be able to: 

Registration: 

Please register online at: 

February 24, 2022 registration link 

For registration and other 

information about this 

training contact: 

Quality Assurance Office at 

QAOffice@acgov.org 

When emailing, include 

training Date and Title in the 

Subject Line. 

If you have any questions, 

concerns, or would like to 

report a grievance about an 

ACBH -hosted training, 

contact the ACBH Training 

Unit: 

Training.Unit@acgov.org 

 

This is a Clinical Training for 

STRTP Program Clinical 

Supervisors; Clinical staff; 
and Provider Agency QA staff 

https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/5379670022504514573
mailto:QAOffice@acgov.org
mailto:Training.Unit@acgov.org?subject=Grievance/Reasonable%20Accomodations

